CASTLE EATON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND COMMITTEE MEETING
THURSDAY 22 JULY 2021

MINUTES
PRESENT: D. Price (Secretary, Acting Chairman, Treasurer Diary Manager & Co-opted),  T. Trinder (Co-opted), G. Williams, R. Green (VCC), D. Saunders (GC).

A.G.M.
1. Apologies for absence: D. Naidu (PC), B. Wicks (PCC), S. Sainsbury (LC) and D. Musgrave (Co-opted).

2. Minutes of last A.G.M., 22nd Mat 2019, were accepted and signed in 5th September 2019.

3. Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer presented the 2019-2020 Annual Accounts, which were accepted by the meeting. They have been formally audited. The overall balance at the year-end was £25,454.54. Due to Covid-19 the ongoing maintenance far exceeded income this year. Several SBC Grants were received in support. 

4. Chairman's Report: The Acting Chairman presented a brief report, which is attached. He particularly thanked the Parish Council for the improved maintenance grant this year.

5. Secretary's Report: Particular thanks go to Debbie Osborne for regular cleaning and care of the village hall during the pandemic. Thanks also to Tony Trinder for his help and guidance and the Trustees for their participation. Recognition also to Bill Hughes and Jan for their service to the hall.

6. End of A.G.M. - The Committee resigned.

COMMITTEE MEETING

1. Nomination of elected member: No nominations were received by the closing date on the Notice. D. Price was nominated by T. Trinder and seconded by R. Green. After a vote on a show of hands, D. Price was elected by those present.

2. Representatives of village organisations: (The Parent & Toddler Group is currently dormant and therefore does not have a representative.) Those representatives present, plus D. Naidu agreed to continue for another year and B Wicks has replaced D. Archard representing the PCC for this year.

3. Co-opted members: T. Trinder was proposed by D. Price and seconded by D. Saunders. G. Williams was proposed by D. Price and seconded by T. Trinder. D. Musgrave was proposed by D. Price and seconded by T. Trinder.  There were no other nominations. Each nomination was agreed by a majority and the nominees elected as Co-opted Members.

4. Election of Chairman: D. Price was proposed by R. Green,  seconded by T. Trinder 

and elected by the meeting.

5. Election of Secretary: D. Saunders was proposed by T. Trinder and seconded by R. Green and elected by the meeting.

6. Election of Treasurer: D. Price was proposed by T. Trinder, seconded by R. Green and elected by the meeting.

7. Committee Members present signed a declaration of willingness to act as Trustees of the Charity.

8. Minutes of the meeting 12th May 2021: These were approved by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
CASTLE EATON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND COMMITTEE MEETING
THURSDAY 22 JULY 2021

MINUTES (CONTINUED)
9. Matters Arising: A keepsake engraved photoframe for Jan has been ordered and will have a selection of photos included. D. Price to complete asap.

10. Treasurer’s Report. The Treasurer confirmed that the current balance stands at £37,214.59 following additional SBC grants.

11. Community Benefit Payments Update:

1. only one potential project is outstanding related to CCTV for the hall. This was not discussed.

12. Hire Charges: It has already been agreed that voluntary groups would not be charged until end of 2021. Hall charges will remain as they are until next reviewed in 2022.

13. Fire Alarm Test: A test was last conducted 19th July 2021 satisfactorily.

14. AOB: Projects requiring volunteers are:


a) Wall repair


b) blown window


c) Foyer carpet tiles – R. Green volunteered to investigate

In addition the meeting discussed the potential to “ring-fence” some money from our balance to ensure the hall can be best placed to renew and replace the boiler in the future. We will have to replace gas fired boiler with air-source heat pump, as directed by the government. Current estimates vary considerably between £8-16K. It was agreed by those attending to reserve £15K for this future cost. 

15. Correspondence: Mostly Covid related communications.  The chairman read out 2 items related to Covid topics for information. WVHA Membership has been renewed.

19. Date of next meeting: The next meeting of the Village Hall Committee will be on Wednesday 13th October at 7:30 p.m. In the hall.
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